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Newsletter   Friday 25th November 2022 

 

 

Dear families,   
This week I have found myself reflecting on the journey I have had 
with Hope Community School so far. A former colleague of mine 
recently asked ‘Does it feel like your school yet?’ and when I thought 
about this I realised that ‘yes’, it really does. I have finally stopped 
taking the wrong exit at the Ruxley roundabout (you would be 
surprised how often this happened in term 1!), I have learnt the 
names of (nearly!) all the children and the staff have quickly realised 
that if they find a lost set of keys or a lonely travel coffee cup it is 
probably mine. More importantly though, I feel that I am getting to 
know you, the families, much better, and I hope that you feel the 
same way. Being the Principal of a school is really much like being 
the head of a very large extended family –  I feel truly blessed to 
belong to this one. It is with a warm, cosy feeling that I look ahead 
to the upcoming Christmas events where we will all be able to 
celebrate the festivities and children’s learning together at the 
school fete, carol concerts, the nativity and more. So on that note, I 
wish you all a very happy Friday and I hope that you enjoy some 
lovely quality time with your individual families over the weekend.  
Your faithfully, Mrs Donnelly  

 
 

Sara Donnelly - Principal 
 

 

 

May the God of endurance and encouragement grant you to live in such harmony 

with one another, in accord with Christ Jesus, that together you may with one voice 

glorify the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ. Therefore welcome one another 

as Christ has welcomed you, for the glory of God. 

1 Thessalonians 5:14 
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HOPE CHOIR on Tour!! 
Warming up and performing at Bluewater 
this week – we are so proud of you all !! 
Watch out for their next performance at 
Morrisons on Friday 2nd December at      
11.00 am 
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“Dear Sir /Madam 

 

I would just like to say that I was on the 51 bus yesterday at 

1pm when a group from your school boarded the bus at 

Footscray.   

The children were so well behaved and nicely mannered that I 

just wanted to let you know . 

 

Many thanks 

 

Sue” 

We received a wonderful email from a lady on the 51 bus … 
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Breakfast Club  
 
We are delighted with the response so far 
but would love to see more children join 
our lovely breakfast club. 
 
The breakfast club will offer children a 
healthy selection of breakfast options and a 
nurturing environment to play, read and 
prepare for their day ahead. We are proud 
to say that having researched the costs of 
breakfast clubs locally we are able to provide 
this service at an extremely competitive rate 
of £4 per hour, with a 50% discount for 
siblings.  
 
Please just pop into the office to collect a 
form or call and office can send a form home 
with your child/ren. 
 

M O R N I N G   L A R K S 

 
 
Runs from 3.30pm to 6.00pm.                                       
Initial costs will be: 
 
£9.00 for 1st child / £6.00 for siblings 
 
Same rules apply as with breakfast club, a 
nutritious, well balanced tea will be offered 
along with fun activities and help/time if 
needed to complete any homework.  Payments 
will be required to be made on Parentpay prior 
to dates booked.  Please contact the office team 
if you would like a booking form. 
 
 

 

Afterschool Club  

EVENING OWLS 
AFTERSCHOOL CLUB 
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Dates for your diary … 
 

November: 
Tuesday 29th  9.30 am Open morning – Prospective Parents 
 

December:   
Thursday 1st  6.00pm Open evening – Prospective Parents 
Thursday 1st  Seeds of Hope/PTA Christmas Movie Night  
Friday 2nd   Hope Choir performance at Morrisons @ 11.00am 
Wednesday 7th Christmas Panto – Rainbow Theatre Company performance of Aladdin 
Thursday 8th  Christmas Jumper Day! 
Thursday 8th  Christmas lunch with crackers (please book on SchoolGrid) 
Friday 9th  Discoverers Trip to the National Army Museum  
Friday 9th  Seeds of Hope present:  Hope’s Christmas Fayre 
Tuesday 13th  9.15am EYFS & Years 1 & 2 Nativity  
Wednesday 14th 9.15am  KS2 Christmas Carol Concert 
Friday 16th  END OF TERM: School Finishes at 1.30pm 
 

January 2023 
Tuesday 3rd  Staff Training Day 
Wednesday 4th First day back for pupils 
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Support your child to view appropriately aged video and 
a website that allow you to create parental restrictions 

with YouTube Kids 
 

YouTube Kids is a kid-targeted portal to YouTube aimed at kids from pre-schoolers to tweens 
that features curated, ad-supported TV shows, music, educational videos, and user-created 
content. As of 2022, there's also a YouTube Kids website. It's worth noting that since there are 
regular updates, the channels and videos are always subject to change. The app has drawn 
lots of public scrutiny and controversy for including some clearly inappropriate videos and ads 
(with nudity, alcohol, and profanity), as well as fast-food and junk food ads that push unhealthy 
food (some of which look a lot more like entertainment than advertising, making it hard for kids 
to know they're being marketed to). Currently, though, YouTube Kids shows some paid ads 
before videos so the other content, according to the Parental Guide, can be offered for free -- 
but they're labelled as ads. 
 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/website-reviews/youtube
https://www.youtubekids.com/
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/articles/parents-ultimate-guide-to-youtube-kids
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/articles/parents-ultimate-guide-to-youtube-kids
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ARTS & CRAFTS 
CLUB 
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